
 
VIA EMAIL AND  

PDF ATTACHMENT 

Date: November 27, 2017 

To: Shelly Chabon, PSU Vice Provost Academic Personnel chabonr@pdx.edu 
 Julia Getchell, PSU DAELR Julie.getchell@pdx.edu 
 Annie Kirks, PSU Executive Assistant to General Counsel kids@pdx.edu 
 Hannah Miller, PSU Executive Assistant to DAELR hannah.miller@pdx.edu 
 
From: Phil Lesch, Executive Director 

C: Amanda Byron, Vice President Grievances amanda@psuaaup.net 
 Jose Padin, President jose.aaup@gmail.com  
 
Re:  AAUP Article 6 Information Request- Seniority List for IELP required for 

layoff pursuant to Article 18 Section 2 (e)(3)(ii) 

 
Pursuant to Article 6 of the Collective Bargaining Agreement the Association 
requests the following information which is necessary and relevant for the 
enforcement of the Collective Bargaining Agreement: 

The seniority list (s) for all employees in equivalent positions that will be subject to the 
layoff noticed to the Association on or about October 15, 2017 in the Intensive English 
Language Program (IELP). List should show the seniority list effective date for 
continuous service with the University for all employees in the department, to include 
those subject to layoff and those that are not subject to layoff due to seniority. 
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